
Tentative Agreements Reached 
 

The bargaining teams of the Manatee Education Association and the School District of Manatee County met again to 

negotiate paraprofessional and teacher contracts on Wednesdays, August 21st and 28th, 2024. 

After negotiating for many hours, the teams were able to reach tentative agreements on both the teacher 

and paraprofessional contracts. 

Highlights of the Teacher Tentative Agreements are as follows: 
 
- Equalized the rate of pay for 11-month employees when compared to 10-month employees based on days worked 
- Initial steps in breaking up compression at the beginning of the Performance Pay salary schedules 
- Change from level/step movement to a percentage (%) based increase depending on evaluation rating and place on the 
salary schedule 
- Retention supplement for 16+ and 25+ years of experience maintained 
- Supplemental/Differential pay will increase across the board by 4%  
- Self-contained ESE teacher supplement added to the schedule 
- One collaborative planning period inside of the student day per month in exchange for the same amount of planning time 
outside of the student day for that month and a teacher workday shortened by two hours on the mid-year inservice day 
 

Highlights of the Paraprofessional Tentative Agreements are as follows: 

- Summary of the Tentative Agreement (Page 001) 
- One (1) step movement on the salary schedule for eligible paraprofessionals (those who worked 99 days or more last year) 
(Page 001, Page 002) 
- $0.50 per hour increase applied to each step of the salary schedule for all paraprofessionals (Page 001, Page 002) 
- New separate salary schedule for aides assigned to work in self-contained ESE units (Page 001, Page 002) 
 

Teachers and Paraprofessionals 

- The Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) regarding the referendum supplement (the millage) for the 2024-2025 school 

year was signed. The referendum supplement for paras will be $3598 (an increase of $736), and for teachers the 

referendum supplement will be $9537 (an increase of $1,175). (Page 007) 

- There will be a 10.9% increase in all health insurance premiums beginning in January 2025. The premiums will be divided 

over 22 checks in the calendar year (details will be provided prior to ratification). (Page 003) 

- For both contracts, all current contract language including health insurance plan benefits continues until 2024-2025 

negotiations. (Page 004) 

- All salary improvements are retroactive to July 1, 2024. (Page 001, Page 004) 

Next Steps 

Paraprofessionals and teachers will vote on ratification of the tentative agreements beginning on  
Friday, September 13, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. through Wednesday, September 18, 2024, at 4:00 p.m.  

Then, the School Board will place the agreements on their agenda for ratification. 

Many thanks to the MEA and District bargaining teams for their hard work in reaching these tentative agreements on 

behalf of teachers and paraprofessionals. 

Hard copies of documents are available upon request. 
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